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NEWTON	VOLUNTEERS	

The	Newton	Volunteers	conDnue	to	offer	support	to	anybody	
requiring	help	or	company	during	these	difficult	Dmes.		Although	
there	has	been	a	small	reducDon	in	restricDons,	there	are	sDll	a	lot	
of	members	of	our	community	who	have	to	isolate	or	shield	and	can’t	go	out	to	shop	
or	collect	prescripDons.		We	know	it	can	be	difficult	to	ask	for	help,	but	all	requests	
remain	anonymous.		So,	when	somebody	phones,	we	post	a	general	call	for	help	on	
our	WhatsApp	group	then	whoever	can	help	is	given	details	of	the	request	via	a	
private	message.		The	volunteer	contacts	the	person	requiring	help	so	they	can	get	all	
the	details	needed.		The	volunteer	then	lets	us	know	when	the	request	has	been	
completed	and	it	can	be	signed	off.		So	far,	we	have	had	relaDvely	few	calls	for	help	as	
we	are	lucky	to	live	in	a	very	caring	community	and	friends	and	neighbours	are	
generally	helping	out.	

Several	volunteers	and	others	in	the	village	have	offered	to	keep	in	touch	with	
anybody	who	is	feeling	a	bit	lonely	or	vulnerable.		We	are	quite	happy	to	make	phone	
calls	to	have	a	chat	if	it	would	be	helpful.		Just	call	one	of	the	numbers	below	and	
we’ll	sort	it	out.	

Anita	conDnues	to	cook	and	we	have	given	out	more	goody	bags	than	I	can	count.		
Another	batch	is	going	out	tomorrow	(22nd	May)		These	bags	will	include	sweet	and	
savoury	treats	and	Anita’s	tomato	chutney.		

Volunteers	always	follow	social	distancing	guidelines,	but	enjoy	having	a	long	
distance	chat	for	a	few	minutes	and	checking	that	everything	is	OK.		We	have	had	
some	lovely	cards,	leUers	and	phone	call	saying	how	much	these	liUle	treats	are	
appreciated.		Hopefully,	we	will	conDnue	providing	them	for	as	long	as	necessary.		

As	I	menDoned	last	newsleUer,	the	Village	Hall	CommiUee,	the	Fireside	Club	and	the	
Parish	Council	have	kindly	donated	funds	to	help	provide	these	bags.	Local	
businesses	have	also	donated	items.	In	addiDon,	Anita	has	financed	a	lot	of	this	
herself	and	other	individuals	have	donated	ingredients	or	the	odd	pound	or	two.				

Obviously,	any	donaDons	or	suggesDons	of	other	ways	we	can	support	our	
community	would	be	most	welcome.	



YOUR	VE	DAY	PHOTOS	

Friday,	8th	May	2020	

Our	village	looked	wonderful.		Thank	you	to	everyone	who	put	up	bunDng!	
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Although	these	are	challenging	Dmes	for	everyone,	it	has	really	brought	out	the	
best	in	people	and	further	strengthened	our	sense	of	community.		So,	I	would	just	
like	to	finish	by	thanking	our	fantasDc	baker,	all	of	our	volunteers,	the	business	that	
have	donated	goods	and	the	village	organisaDons	who	have	supported	us	too.	

Just	to	remind	you,	the	contact	numbers	are:	

PAUL	DEVLIN	 	 07802872707	

SUE	PRESLAND	07881383998	or	01787379204	



NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	NEWS	
We	were	able	to	meet	in	May	via	a	Zoom	video	conference	call.		Please	see	Minutes.	
KEY	MESSAGES	
IMPORTANT:	A	response	is	required	from	‘YOU’	regarding	item	3.	

1. New	Clerk	
A^er	a	3	year	absence,	we	welcome	back	Dave	Crimmin	as	our	Clerk.	He	has	
lived	in	Newton	for	many	years	and	has	a	wealth	of	experience	and	knowledge	
about	effecDve	clerking	for	Parish	Councils.	Full	details	about	how	to	contact	
him	are	contained	within	the	NewsleUer	and	in	the	Around	the	Green	website.	

2. Clerk	Vacancy	
One	of	our	Clerk's	first	jobs	was	to	adverDse	our	Parish	Councillor	vacancy.	If	
you	would	like	to	find	out	more	about	the	role,	please	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	
the	Clerk	or	any	one	of	our	Councillors	and	they	will	be	very	happy	to	answer	
any	quesDons	you	might	have.	

3. RecreaVon	Ground	-	new	faciliVes 
I	am	sure	that	villagers	recall	that	we	have	planning	permission	to	rejuvenate	
our	recreaDonal	playing	faciliDes.	This	was	in	response	to	your	comments	in	the	
2018	AmeniDes	Survey.		We	would	like	to	install	a	free	to	use	mulD	use	games	
area,	new	children's	playground	and	all	age	adult	fitness	staDons.	The	cost	of	
this	venture	is	circa.	160k.	which	is	obviously	far	beyond	the	reach	of	the	Parish	
Council's	budget.		We	have	submiUed	grant	applicaDons	to	Babergh/MidSuffolk	
to	see	if	they	could	supply	funds	to	help	us	realise	our	village	ambiDons.		At	the	
meeDng	of	the	13/5/20	we	received	encouraging	feedback	from	our	District	
Councillor,	Mr	Lee	Parker	about	our	requests.	He	informed	us	that	Cabinet	
Members	from	Babergh/MidSuffolk	would	meet	in	early	June	to	consider	the	
maUer	and	make	a	decision.In	advance	of	that	scheduled	meeDng,		I	think	it	
would	help	our	cause	tremendously	if	we	could	submit	some		more	recent	
survey	data	that	illustrates	villagers'	conDnued	commitment	to	the	rejuvenaDon	
of	our	recreaDon	ground	faciliDes.		

										As	a	villager,	what		can		I	do	and	how	long	have	I	got	to	do	it?	
	Please	email	the	Clerk	or	any	Councillor	with	the	following	simple	statement.	

newtonpc2@gmail.com			or				p.presland@bVnternet.com		

I	support	the	project	to	refurbish	and	upgrade	the	recrea4on		ground	facili4es.		

Please	include	your	address.				Every	member	of	the	village	is	eligible	to	comment.	
Deadline	is	2nd	June	2020.		
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Thank	you	for	your	help	with	this	maUer.		
Best	wishes	to	you	all,	stay	alert	and	stay	safe.	

Paul	Presland		
Newton	Parish	Chairman.	

	

KEY	INFORMATION	

Village	Hall	
The	Village	Hall	is	closed	and	no	clubs	or	acDviDes	are	taking	place	unDl	further	noDce.	

All	Saints	Church	
The	church	is	closed	and	locked	unDl	further	noDce.	

The	Saracens	Head	
The	pub	is	closed	unDl	further	noDce.	

Mobile	Library	
This	service	is	now	suspended	

Recycling	Centres	
By	booking	an	appointment	only	hUps://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-
centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page	
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Local	informaVon	is	updated	on	
our	Facebook	Group	-	please	join	
if	you	haven’t	already?	

hUps://www.facebook.com/groups/
NewtonVillageNewsleUer/

ContribuDons	for	the	next	NewsleUer	
	by	21st	June	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	CoUage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleUer@gmail.com	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page
https://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page
https://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page


LOCKDOWN	LUXURIES	

As	lockdown	conDnues	and	the	novelty	of	devising	meals	from	out	of	date	Dns	
and	packets	in	your	cupboards	wears	off,	thought	a	list	of	takeaways	etc.	might	
be	useful.		Some	will	deliver,	others	you	need	to	book	a	Dme	to	collect.	

Painters	Café	in	Sudbury		 www.5qr.uk/painterscafe			do	lovely	cakes	and	
a^ernoon	teas.	
The	Lion	at	Lamarsh	 	 reservaDons@lamarshlion.co.uk				01787227007	
Do	all	sorts	of	takeaways	including	fish	and	chips	on	Friday	and	Sunday	roasts.	
Lordy’s	 	 	 	 www.lordydesserts.co.uk			as	the	name	suggests	
lovely	cakes	and	desserts	and	alcoholic	milkshakes.	
White	Horse	Gt	Waldingfield		 	 01787371314	
Assington	Country	Kitchen	 www.assingtonkitchen.com				
Shoulder	of	Mudon	Assington	 www.shoulderofmuUon.com	 01787	210334	
Oh	My	Cod	 	 	 01787	378222	
The	Codfather	 	 	 01787	882100	
Ballingdon	Indian	Restaurant	 01787	376777	or	313666	
India,	North	Street	 	 01787	881880	
Melford	Valley	Indian	 	 www.melfordvalley.com				01787	311518	
Alaz	Turkish	Restaurant	www	alazrestaurant.co	uk			01787	370001	

Hopefully	the	details	are	correct.	I	can’t	recommend	these	services	as	I	have	not	
used	them	personally,	but	others	have	and	say	they	are	worth	a	look.	

I	have	used	Coxes	Boxes	and	have	found	their	produce	to	be	of	a	good	quality.		
They	will	deliver	for	£2.00	or	you	can	collect	from	the	market	on	Thursdays.		
They	have	now	streamlined	their	ordering	and	payment	process.	
www.coxboxes.com	

If	you	have	any	other	ideas	to	add	please	let	me	know	and	we’ll	add	them	next	
Dme.	

Sue	Presland	
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ALAN	VINCE	:			FIRESIDE	CLUB	QUIZ	

It’s	all	gone	to	POT……		(You	just	need	a	dic;onary	for	the	answers)	

1.	What	pot	means	drinkable?	

2.	What	pot	is	a	thick	soup?	

3.	What	pot	is	a	silver/white	metallic	element?	

4.	What	pot	is	a	starchy	plant	tuber?	

5.	What	pot	is	alcohol	made	from	potatoes?	

6.	What	pot	is	strong	and	powerful?	

7.	What	pot	is	a	monarch	or	ruler?	

8.	What	pot	has	the	capacity	to	be	useful?	

9.	What	pot	is	a	shrub	or	plant,	a	cinqfoil?	

10.	What	pot	is	an	instrument	for	measuring	electrical	potenDal?	

11.	What	pot	is	all	of	a	fluster?	

12.	What	pot	is	a	depression	in	the	road?	

13.	What	pot	is	also	a	medicine?	

14.	What	pot	is	a	mixture	of	dried	petals	etc.?	

15.	What	pot	is	to	occupy	oneself	in	an	aimless	way?	

16.	What	pot	is	a	maker	of	ceramic	vessels?	

17.	What	pot	signifies	being	foolish	or	crazy?	

18.	What	pot	is	a	building	where	seedlings	are	planted	up?	

19.	What	pot	is	a	person	with	a	protruding	stomach?	

20.	What	pot	is	meat	cooked	in	a	covered	pan?	
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Answers	to	last	month’s	quiz	on	SPRING	
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ContribuDons	for	the	next	NewsleUer	
	by	21st	June	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	CoUage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleUer@gmail.com	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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YOUR	NEWS	
I	am	sure	many	other	residents,	like	me,	are	concerned	about	the	speed	that	people	
drive	through	our	village.	The	30	mph	speed	limit	is	o^en	ignored,	parDcularly	by	cars	
entering	the	village	from	the	Sudbury	direcDon	(as	shown	by	recent	analysis	by	the	road	
traffic	police).	Residents	who	live	along	the	Sudbury	Road	like	we	do	will	probably	be	the	
most	aware	of	this,	as	it	can	o^en	make	pulling	out	of	our	driveways	difficult.	I	have	been	
increasingly	frustrated	by	this,	and	looking	for	ways	to	improve	the	situaDon.	I	have	
recently	purchased	sDckers	for	our	wheelie	bins	encouraging	people	to	slow	down,	drive	
safely	and	obey	the	30	mph	limit.	I	wonder	if	other	residents	would	consider	doing	the	
same?	My	sDckers	came	from	Amazon	and	were	only	approx	£10.	There	is	plenty	of	
choice.		I	am	delighted	that	the	village	is	going	to	have	its	own	permanent	speed	
indicator	display	signs,	and	look	forward	to	these	being	in	use	soon.	
Helen	Forth	

AERIAL	PHOTOGRAPHS	
Alan	Vince	is	looking	for	any	aerial	photographs	of	Newton	that	you	may	have.	
Please	contact	him	on	alanvince@sky.com	or	telephone	01787	373963	

WILLIAM	ALSTON	CHARITY	
A^er	many	years	of	service,	Alan	Vince	has	decided	to	step	down	as	a	trustee	and	
Chairman	of	this	Newton	charity.		We	would	like	to	offer	our	sincere	thanks	for	all	of	his	
hard	work	and	we	know	his	wealth	of	experience	will	be	sadly	missed.	

I	was	mugged	in	a	dark	alley	and	held	hostage	unDl	I	agreed	to	offer	my	services	as	a	
trustee	and	hopefully	this	will	be	raDfied	at	the	next	Parish	Council	meeDng.		In	the	
meanDme,	I	have	taken	possession	of	2	box	files	of	informaDon	and	once	I	have	digested	
all	of	this	informaDon	and	learnt	more	about	the	charity,	I’ll	write	a	bit	more	as	I’m	sure,	
like	me,	you	may	not	know	that	much	about	its	history,	how	it	operates	and	who	it	helps.	

This	is	the	first	page	of	an	old	
accounts	book	that	was	passed	
to	me	and	shows	payments	
made	in	1895.	Amazing.		The	
other	trustees	are	Maureen	
Williams	and	Janet	Taylor	and	
Rev.	Rob	is	an	ex-officio	
member.		
Once	again,	thanks	Alan,	for	all	
of	your	hard	work	over	the	
years.	Sue	Presland	
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Keld	Ensemble	had	been	hoping	to	perform	at	St.	MarDn-in-the-Fields	this	week	
and	a^erwards	to	launch	a	new	CD	of	concertos	by	Felix	Mendelssohn.		

As	public	events	are	suspended	at	this	Dme	we	are	pleased	to	launch	the	CD	
online.		
Keld	Ensemble,	conducted	by	Mad	Andrews,	presents	Mendelssohn	
Rediscovered	;	concertos	wriUen	by	a	teenage	Mendelssohn.	InternaDonal	
pianist,	Bela	Hartmann	performs	the	piano	concerto	in	A	minor,	whilst	Keld	
Ensemble	co-leader,	Mona	Kodama	is	soloist	for	the	D	minor	violin	concerto.		

Recorded	at	West	Road	Concert	Hall,	Cambridge	by	Simon	Vout	in	just	one	day,	
we	hope	you	may	like	to	purchase	your	copy	here	

• The	CD	is	available	for	just	£9	
• You	can	make	payment	via	BACS	(bank	details	supplied)	
• Email	:	jonnyacton@gmail.com	or	Tel	:	01787	372670	
• AlternaDvely	you	can	send	a	cheque	to	:	

Keld	Ensemble		
4	Church	Road		
Newton		
Sudbury		
CO10	0QP	

We	look	forward	to	performing	again	live	when	the	Dme	is	right.	Hopefully	in	
Dme	for	the	Woolpit	FesVval	on	October	11	

Best	wishes	
Jonathan	and	Kate	
Keld	Ensemble		
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